Telegram:

To His Excellency

Mr. James Carter,

The President of the United States of America

Camp David, Maryland

Dear Mr. President!

We congratulate you and the freedom-loving American people warmly on this national holiday, the 202nd Independence Day of the United States. We wish you, your family and every American family peace, prosperity and great happiness.

Today we want to tell you in particular that we share and welcome with deep gratitude the American people’s and your government’s devotion to the great cause of freedom and human rights. Your noble solidarity and support give us new strength and hope in our difficult struggle for the high ideal of civil rights and liberties in the USSR that has cost so many victims.

Humanity’s aspiration for a humane world is unconquerable!

Ambartsum Hlgatyan,

The member of Armenian human rights group

Yerevan, July 03 1978 [signature]

Information: telephoned to the USA embassy in Moscow (number 252-00-11) from Yerevan July 03 1978 at 11-35 (Moscow time). A.H.

